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Next week, our Word of the Week will be Prayer 
which is a conversation with God. It is a way of 
opening our hearts to him and sharing our 
thoughts and feelings with him. During Lent, we 
can use prayer to reflect on our relationship with 
God and to ask for his guidance and strength.  

Liturgy of the Word/Mass  

Date  Type of Service  Who’s Involved?  

Tuesday 11 March  Mass Year 2 

Tuesday 18 March  Liturgy of the Word Year 1 

Tuesday 25 March  NONE NONE 

Tuesday 1 April  Mass Year 6 

As ever, families and parishioners are most welcome to join us 
at 9.30am in Church for each celebration. 

Word of the Week 

Lent  

On Wednesday, we entered the most Holy season of Lent. We held two very special 
Ash Wednesday services during which all children received the ashes that had been 
blessed earlier during the celebration of Mass at All Saints’ School.  

During Lent, we will encourage our children to fast from the 
things that hinder us from being good and to feast on the 
things that help us to be good.  We are excited to offer special 
opportunities for prayer during this time and will prioritise 
supporting those less fortunate than ourselves.  

This word will form the basis of our acts of collec-
tive worship throughout the week.  

As you’ll have seen in last week’s Newsletter, our almsgiving efforts this Lent will sup-
port the work of the Sherwood Forest Foodbank. If you’d like to donate any food items, 
please leave these at our collection point in the Main Entrance Hall. In the next couple 
of weeks, we’ll hold a non-uniform day in return for donations and will end Lent with 
Cereal Box Dominoes. You can read more about this on the final page of this Newsletter! 

New Car Park Gates 

You’ve probably noticed that the fencing work has now been completed. I’m sure you’ll 
agree that this doesn't just make our school safer but also looking smarter too. From 
Monday, the school car park gates will be fully operational. As before, you will need to 
speak to a member of the Office Team through the intercom on the Entry gate if you 
wish to enter the car park. Please remember that the car park should only be used with 
permission and in exceptional circumstances at the start and end of the school day to 
limit the number of vehicles using this space to help keep our community safe. 

In order to discourage parents parking unsafely at Tesco’s loading entrance, it is im-
portant to note that this pedestrian entrance WILL NOT be in use at the start or at the 
end of the school day.  

https://sherwoodforest.foodbank.org.uk/


Parents’ Evening  

World Book Day  

First Holy Communion  

Please keep in your prayers our 26 
children who began their First Holy 
Communion programme this week. 
Their journey begins this Sunday with 
their Enrolment Mass during the 
11am Mass at St. Philip’s Church.  

Many thanks to the overwhelming majority of you 
who were able to attend Parents’ Evening this week. 
A close partnership between home and school really 
does help children flourish and achieve their full po-
tential. For those of you unable to make an appoint-
ment, staff from the School Office will be in touch to 
arrange a meeting with your child’s class teacher.  

Across the school, the children absolutely LOVED the opportunity to dress up and 
spend a good part of the day enjoying reading. Each class conducted an activity 
linked to their author of the term and took part in a buddy reading session where the 
older children paired up with the younger children. The children loved this and have 
asked for more opportunities for this to happy. We will, of course oblige!   



Date  Time  Event  Location  Who’s Involved?  

Thursday 17 March  From 9.00am Confessions (Lent) Sacred Space Catholic children 

Thursday 20 March 9.30am—10.30am Pilgrimage to Church St Philip’s Church Year 5 

Friday 21 March  9.00am—9.30am  Choral Verse  School Hall  FS2, Y1, Y2 

Wed 26 March 10.00am—12pm Pantomime Visit  All Saints’  Year 5 

Friday 28 March  9.00am—9.30am Choral Verse School Hall  Y3, Y4, Y5, Y6 

Wed 2 April  10.30am—11am Resurrection Rocks! School Hall  Year 3 & Year 4 

Friday 4 April  9.00am—9.30am Virtues Assembly  School Hall  Whole School 

Friday 4 April  2.30pm—3pm Stations of the Cross School Hall  Y3, Y4, Y5, Y6 

Events scheduled for the last week of this half term will be shared next week. Please note that the Easter holi-
days begin on Friday 4th April at 3.30pm. We return to school on Tuesday 22nd April, 2025 at 8.40am. Term 
dates, including INSET days, can be found here on our school website.  

As well as checking the dates below, we strongly advise that you check Class Dojo regularly to see notifications 
of other events, including specific year group activities and Class Charity Events. Please note that new events 
may appear each week so please check back each week in case new events appear! 

Key Dates  

Hooked On Books 

Our Hooked on Books initiative continues this half term for our Year 4, 5 and 6 classes. Hooked on Books is an 
opportunity for parents/carers/grandparents to come along and enjoy some quality time sharing our new treas-
ure chests of stories with their children and to stay to listen to a class story at the end of the session together 
too. Please see this term’s dates for your child’s class below:  

Date  Year Group Start Time & Place 

13th March  Year 4AS 3pm, Dining Hall 

20th March Year 5VD 9am, Dining Hall 

27th March  Year 5BF 9am, Dining Hall 

3rd April  Year 6LB & 6SC 9am, Dining Hall 

Please arrive at the School Office a few minutes before this time and 
the class teacher will be there to greet you.  

Online Safety  

The National College have produced some helpful guides for internet use, which are beneficial for both children 
and adults. Last week’s guide provided information about WhatsApp. This week's guide (which can be found on 
the next page of this Newsletter) is about Screen Addiction, which may help you if you’re worried about screen 
time or are concerned that your child may be developing an addition to their devices.  

https://www.st-philipneri.notts.sch.uk/parents/term-and-school-diary-dates/





